
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
  
 
   
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      

Inside this issue 
 

¶ PǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 

¶ Hamfest 2018 photo ς thank you volunteers! 

¶ ARRL How can we help? 

¶ Club Breakfast group photo 

¶ Valley of the Moon Hamfest ARC flyer 

¶ Board & General Minutes 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Sierra Signals 

 
PRESIDENT 
Orion Endres, AI6JB 
ojendres@outlook.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Michael Perry, KK6GLP  
mrprry2@gmail.com 

SECRETARY 
Bruce Anderson, K6BAA 
anderson51@wavecable.com 

TREASURER 
Sharron Griffith, KK6RGV 
sharron@suddenlinkmail.com 

DIRECTORS 
Greg Dolkas, KO6TH 
Mark Graybill, W8BIT 
Brian Gohl, AI6US 

FIELD DAY CHAIRMAN 
Gary Frerking, KC3PO 

REPORTERS 
Satellites: Greg, KO6TH 

Sunshine: Richard, WA6RWS 

GROUPS io 
Dennis Gregory, WU6X 

 
REPEATERS 
145.430 (-0.6 MHz/PL 162.2) 
440.575 (+5.0 MHz/PL 162.2) 
223.860 (-1.6 MHz/PL 110.9) 

CLUB NET 
Thursdays, 7:30PM, W6EK/R 
145.430 

CLUB MEETINGS 
Second Friday of the month, 
7:30PM at the Auburn City Hall,           
1215 Lincoln Way, Auburn CA 

CLUB BREAKFAST 
Last Sat of the month at aŜƭΩǎ 5ƛƴŜǊ 
1730 Grass Valley Hwy, Auburn 7:30AM 

NET CONTROL OPS 
Dave Jenkins, WB6RBE 
Casey McPartland, W7IB 
Bob Brodovsky, K6UDA 
Al Martin, NI2U 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Barbara Anderson, W6EVA 
anderson51@wavecable.com 

WEBMASTER: 
Herb Garcia, KM6JBI 

VOLUNTEER EXAMINER 
Al Martin, NI2U 
 
 

SSiieerrrraa  SSiiggnnaallss  

We encourage members to receive Sierra Signals via email to save the Club the cost of reproduction and mailing 
 
Sierra Signals is published monthly by the Sierra Foothills Amateur Radio Club for the information of its members and friends, and is distributed via E-mail and USPS mail. 
Opinions expressed are those of the authors. Newsletter exchanges with other clubs via E-mail are welcomed. Contact the editor to be placed on the E-mailing list. The 
contents of Sierra Signals are copyrighted by the Sierra Foothills Amateur Radio Club, and all rights are reserved. That said, we will gladly permit republications for non-
profit uses of all text material. Photos require the consent of all persons pictured in them, and some of our material is copyrighted by others and published by permission. 
You'll need to contact them for permission. 

  

 

      AApprrii ll  22001188  PP..OO..  BBooxx  66442211      AAuubbuurrnn,,  CCAA  9955660044                     

 

hhtt ttpp::// // ww66eekk..oorrgg            iinnffoo@@ww66eekk..oorrgg 

 

      

Calendar of Events 
 
 

April 13th: 
Club Meeting 

 
April 15th: 

MS Walk in Folsom 
 

April 28th: 
Club Breakfast 

 
May 5-6th: 

Enduro 
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Jef N5JEF and Mike KK6GLP visited Joe today at ManorCare. Joe was in good spirits and looks 

forward to building his loop antenna. 

 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
By Orion Endres ς AI6JB, President 

 
 

 
 

Hamfest нлму Χ Is in the History Books!! 
 
The Loomis Hamfest 2018 is now in the history books and what an exciting event!  Mother Nature 
blessed us with no rain even though the media spoke of doom and gloom.  We counted 531 
participants and over 700 drawing tickets sold!  Needless to say, the Honda Generator was a hit!  
Congratulations to Jeff, AK6OK, as our grand prize winner. 
 
Of course, the grand prize would not have been possible without the support of the members of the 
Sierra Foothills ARC.  Your support of our crowdfunding campaign made it possible to put a marquee 
prize out there and I truly believe it was instrumental in getting the level of participation we did with 
the forecast of rain.  Thank you to you all! 
 
Something new for 2018 were two presentations.  The first was presented by Bruce, K6BAA, FT-8:  The 
Hot New Digital Mode and the second by Bob, K6UDA, Introduction to DSTAR Digital Radio.  Thank you 
Bob and Bruce for being a part of taking our Hamfest to the next level! 
 
Once again, we had wonderful support from local and several ham industry vendors.  Thank you goes 
ƻǳǘ ǘƻ 5· 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎΣ !ww[Σ bоCWtΣ aCWΣ ¢ƛǘŀƴƛǳƳ {ŀǘŜƭƭƛǘŜΣ 5ǳǘŎƘ .ǊƻǎΦΣ wŀƭŜȅΩǎκ.Ŝƭ !ƛǊΣ Dynamic 
Imaging, and The RF Adapter Guy.  When you make your next purchase, please consider these folks 
first and if you can, let them know you appreciate their support. I will have a detailed Hamfest report 
at our next General meeting.  Mark your calendars for Loomis Hamfest 2019 on Saturday, March 16, 
2019! 
 
Dan Fogard, W6PRL, SK 
We lost a member last month, Dan Fogard, W6PRL.  Dan, and his son Ken, regularly attended our 
monthly meetings and Dan was often heard on our repeater.  Dan was originally licensed in 1949 as 
W7VC and then W6PRL in 1957.  According tƻ Ƙƛǎ vw½ ǇŀƎŜ ƘŜ ƭƻǾŜǎ /² ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ άΧ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ amateur 
ǊŀŘƛƻέΦ  5ŀƴ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ȅƻǳΗ 
 
YŜƴ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ 5ŀƴΩǎ ǊŀŘƛƻ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō ŀƴŘ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ŦǳƴŘ ōŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ƛƴ 5ŀƴΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ in getting their Ham license.  Thank you Ken!! 
 
bŜȄǘ ¦Ǉ Χ Field Day! 
Field Day 2018, the largest amateur radio event of the year, is coming up on June 23rd & 24th.  Planning 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ǎǿƛƴƎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŎƘŦǳƭ ŜȅŜ ƻŦ DŀǊȅΣ KC3PO (I just love that callsign!!).  If 
you want to be a part it, no experience necessary, give Gary a call.  Be sure to attend our next General 
Meeting, Gary will be sharing the dates Χ 
 
Get out there, make those QSOs, and, most important, have fun!!  
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Recently, I received this email from a reader: 

άIƛ 5ŀƴΣ 

άIƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ !ww[Φ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōƭƻƎ ŀƴŘ 
other sources, ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ clear that the ARRL is in a little trouble. I have to say, though, that as soon as 
the current administration in D.C. notices that some of their friends can make money off of amateur 
radio bandwidth, the whole amateur radio service is in very serious jeopardy. The only way I can think 
ƻŦ ǘƻ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ !ww[Σ ŀƴŘ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ !ww[Φ Lǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻǘ ǘǊǳŜΚ LŦ ƛǘ ƛǎΣ Ƙƻǿ Ŏŀƴ ǿŜ ƘŜƭǇΚέ 

L ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘǊǳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ !ww[Φ Lƴ ǘƘŜ past, there have been 
ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ !ww[Σ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻŦŦΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ 
amount of work to set up an organization like the ARRL and none of the alternates have been able to 
get to critical mass. 

The second questionτHow can we help?τis the big question. Here are a few thoughts: 

¶ Wƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ !ww[Φ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ƧƻƛƴΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƻǊ ƴƻ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 

are not a member.  

ARRL How can we help? 
Submitted by Dan Romanchik, KB6NU 

Hamfest 2018 - Thank you to all who volunteered!  
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¶ If you are a member, but your friends are not, encourage them to join. The more members the 

!ww[ ƘŀǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ǎŜƴǎŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ !ww[ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 

ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ ŎŀǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΣ LΩǾŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ !ww[ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ 

25% of licensed radio amateurs (link 1, link 2ύΦ L ƘƻƴŜǎǘƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘΣ 

ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀ Ǝood argument for them not to do this. They continue to ignore me, and 

the percentage of licensed radio amateurs that are ARRL members continues to decline.  

¶ Take an interest in ARRL matters and let your director and vice director know your views. Get 

your friends to do likewise. Get on the mailing lists for the board meeting agendas and 

ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΦ ¢ƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎΣ ƭƻƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ !ww[ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά9Řƛǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜΣέ ǘƘŜƴ ά9Řƛǘ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴǎΦέ  

¶ Invite your ARRL elected officialsτyour division director, vice director, and section managerτ

to talk at your club meetings. Be prepared to grill them on issues that you think are important.  

¶ Run for office yourself. I ran for Great Lakes Division vice director twice. Unfortunately, I lost 

both times, but even runniƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƛƳǇŀŎǘΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ άƭƻȅŀƭ ƻǇǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴέ 

get organized and challenge the status quo, especially in divisions where I think the current 

director is making bad decisions.  

Having said all that, there are ways to make an impact besides playing ARRL politics: 

¶ DŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊΦ LǘΩǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ƭƻǎŜ ōŀƴŘǎ ƛŦ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΦ 9ƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀŎǘƛǾŜΦ  

¶ Be an Elmer to those that need it.  

¶ Teach classes to help those who want a license get a license and to help those who are already 

licensed to upgrade their licenses.  

¶ .Ŝ ŀƴ ŀƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƳŀǘŜǳǊ ǊŀŘƛƻΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ άƳŀƪŜǊέ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ 

that have sprung up around the country. Make sure that they know about your amateur radio 

club and the classes and exam sessions that you offer.  

LΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎΦ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Řƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻƛƴǘΣ ǿŜ 
need to inundate the ARRL Board and staff with input from the membership. While they may have a 
long history of ignoring the membership and just going about their own merry way, now is really a 
time of change, and this might be the right time to set the ARRL on a better path. 

 

_________________________________________ 

When he's not getting all worked up over ARRL politics, Dan blogs about amateur radio at 
KB6NU.Com, teaches amateur radio classes, and works CW on the HF bands. He's the author of the No 
Nonsense amateur radio license study guides and The CW Geek's Guide to Having Fun with Morse 
Code. 

 
 

http://www.kb6nu.com/arrl-membership-is-25-asking-too-much/
http://www.kb6nu.com/no-wonder-arrl-membership-falling/
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Club Breakfast ð Saturday  March 31, 2018  
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 
March 9, 2018 

 
 

 

The SFARC Board meeting for March commenced at 1800 hours at the Sizzler restaurant in Auburn. 

Roll Call:  All officers and Directors were present. Guests included Richard-WA6RWS, Andrew-KC6O, Al-
NI2U, Herb-KM6JBI and Toni-KK6JPJ. 

REPORTS and DISCUSSIONS 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ Orion-AI6JB submitted the agenda and asked for officer, board and committee 
chair reports. Orion asked each of the board members to submit their duties in a report. 

VP Report: Mike-KK6GLP reviewed ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ. He also advised a volunteer is needed 
ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ wƻǎŜ wƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ !ǇǊƛƭΩǎ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ .Ǌƛŀƴ-AI6US volunteered. 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: Bruce-K6BAA advised the club repeater site lease extension is to be updated and 
submitted to the Auburn Union School District. 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ Sharron-KK6RGV updated the board on the budget and dues received from 
renewals.  Sharron and Richard are working on the financial review. 

Sunshine:  Richard advised George-KG6LSB is undergoing medical treatment. 

Directors:  

Brian-AI6US advised he attended the River City Amateur Radio Club monthly meeting. He noted they 
have an Elmer program which assigns a club member to new members to act as an Elmer. Brian 
believes this would be a good addition to our club. Orion advised someone in our club would have to 
come forward and organize the Elmer program. 

Greg-KO6TH advised he is looking into see if D-Star and Analog can share the same repeater. 

OTHER DISCUSSIONS 

Membership: Orion is updating the roster and advised club membership renewals are lacking. 

VE: Al-NI2U advised because of his pending surgery, Andrew-KC6O will assume VEC lead duties. 

Events: Mike-KK6GLP advised the MS Walk is scheduled in Folsom April 15, the Enduro will be 
combined May 5-6 and the Tour de Cure has been cancelled this year. The Tevis Cup will be placed on 
club calendar. 

Repeater: Richard-WA6RWS spent this afternoon trouble shooting the interference issue which has 
not been resolved (At time of newsletter posting, the issue was traced to a bay area repeater 
malfunction).  

Drawing/Refreshments:   Volunteers needed for both, contact Orion. Andrew-KC6O advised he will 
assist the drawing chair once a volunteer fills the position.  

WEB: Herb-KM6JBI advised he is updating the web site and is working with Burton and Carl. 
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Social Media: Mark-W8BIT updated the board on Facebook, advised he would like to see more people 
to participate.  

Hamfest: Orion-AI6JB advised $660 has been raised for the Honda generator grand prize, $360 from 
members and $300 from the Hamfest budget. Advised internet traffic is increasing everyday regarding 
the event. Orion has a sign up list for members who want stalls at the event to sell items. 

Field Day:  Al-NI2U advised a Field Day Chairman is needed as he cannot chair this year.  

 Old Business 

Orion advised club officer duties list is still needed from each officer. Richard-WA6RWS will receive the 
lists. 

Membership feedback: Greg-KO6THadvised new members want more interaction and suggested 
during the general meeting, have members discuss their recent activities. 

IT Summit: A web membership fillable application and payment procedure will be added to the 
agenda.  

Meeting adjourned at 1846. Submitted by Bruce Anderson, SFARC Secretary 
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
March 9, 2018 

 

 

The SFARC General meeting for March commenced at 1930 hours at the Auburn City Hall Rose Room, 
President Orion-AI6JB presiding. All Officers and Directors were present. Orion led approximately 42 
members and guests in a Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. An introduction of Officers, members and 
guests followed.  

REPORTS:  

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ hǊƛƻƴ ōǊƛŜŦƭȅ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΩǎ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 
Orion also encouraged members to see Sharron and renew their membership dues. 

Vice PresidenǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  Mike-KK6GLP reviewed upcoming presentations and events.   

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: Bruce-K6BAA requested input for the club newsletter; advised a welcome letter 
was available for new members and guests, and a reminder to the membership to sign the attendance 
sheet. 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: Sharron-YYсwD± ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜǎΦ 

Directors  

Brian-AI6US discussed the Elmer program proposal from the board meeting. 

Repeater Report:   Richard-WA6RWS reviewed the repeaters status including the interference issues.  

Sunshine:  Richard advised George-KG6LSB is undergoing medical treatment. 

±9Ωǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: Al-NI2U advised there were 10 candidates resulting in 7 technicians, 1 general and 2 
extras.   

Activities: Mike-KK6GLP advised the MS Walk is scheduled in Folsom April 15, the Enduro will be 
combined May 5-6 and the Tour de Cure has been cancelled this year. 

Satellite Report: Greg-KO6TH briefed members on current satellite activity to include the ISS, D-Star 
satellite and OSCAR 7. 

IT Summit:  Scheduled for March 20th. 

Refreshments/Drawing   A new drawing and refreshment chair is needed. Contact Orion.  

Hamfest: ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘ ǇǊƛȊŜ ƛǎ ŀ IƻƴŘŀ-2000 generator, $1200 retail value. Orion asked for 
volunteers for the event, pop ups and tables.  

Field Day: Gary-KC3PO volunteered to be the chair, first meeting March 30th ŀǘ aŜƭΩǎ 5ƛƴŜǊΣ !ǳōǳǊƴΦ 

WEB: Herb-KM6JBI advised he is updating and streamlining the web site and is open to suggestions 
for improvement. 

Social Media: Mark-W8BIT updated the membership on Facebook, advised he would like to see more 
people to participate. 

Nomination Committee:  Orion asked for a volunteer for chair and reminded everyone, the chair is 
exempt from elections. 

Tech-Ten: Mark-W8BIT gave an informative presentation on simple digital mode interfacing. 
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Presentation:  Orion-AI6JB reviewed with the membership the preparations for the rain or shine 
March 17th Hamfest event. 

General Announcements: The Club Net meets every Thursday at 7:30pm; Board and General 
Meetings occur on the 2nd Friday, Board meeting is held at Sizzler Restaurant in Auburn, and General 
meetings at 7:30pm at Auburn City Hall. The Club breakfast is held on the last Saturday at aŜƭΩǎ 5ƛƴŜǊ 
in Auburn; an Elmer Net is held the first and third Wednesday night at 7:30pm on the 2m repeater. 
See www.w6ek.org for more information. 

The meeting adjourned at 2135. Submitted by Bruce-K6BAA, Club Secretary 
 

 



10 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


